Minutes of the Education Committee Conference Call
Feb.15, 2009 

By: Richard Smith, Executive Director










Members Present:











Mike Gilmore 










Steve Bushway











Jerry Frisch











John McDougal











Norbert Senf
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.
Mike Gilmore had emailed out the Occupational Analysis and discussion was held about the details, use, and draft. General discussion took some time when Alex brought up the point that the OA was a major issue of the Ed. Committee and we needed to move on it. He suggested that members of the committee read and edit the OA and get it back to Mike Gilmore within a two week time period. Mike then would incorporate their suggestions and get the OA back to the committee within two weeks of the next meeting. All agreed and the time frame was set.

Jerry stated that he will be giving a workshop in the St.Louis area in the next few weeks. He voiced an opinion that MHA should develop guide lines or develop a program for workshops. Then the question of what is a MHA sanctioned workshop and what should be covered. John McDougall voiced that he was interested in working with Jerry on developing a program for other members to use as guidelines for MHA workshops.  Jerry will put together a draft and send it to John for his input.

At the annual meeting at Wildacres, Steve Bushway and John McDougall will chair the certified masons meeting. Norbert suggested we develop a Certified Masons Council. They would review the certification process and bring recommendation of change to the Education Committee. 

There was discussion about whether it was necessary for MHA to renew its membership with the Masonry Alliance for Codes and Standards ( MACS).  Jerry reviewed the history of MHA involvement and what MACS has accomplished. Membership is $2400, which everyone felt was a large amount of money. However, after Jerry stated his reasons for renewing the membership, it was decided that MHA would and should remain a member. Norbert added that he felt that Brain Klipfel might be interested in representing MHA and communicate the MACS. Norbert will talk with Brian and see if he’d be willing.

Next Meeting scheduled for March 8th, 2009 at 8 p.m. Eastern

Dick Smith informed the committee of the numbers of members and attendees of Wildacres.

Motion to adjourn came from Norbert and seconded by Jerry.

